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Town of Washington
Bryan Memorial Town Hall
Post Office Box 383
Washington Depot, CT  06794
Washington Conservation Commission
Minutes
June 4, 2014

5:00 p.m.







        

Members Present:
Susan Payne, Linda Frank, Randy Bernard, Phil Markert, Dirk Sabin, Alt., Betsy Corrigan, Alt., Ann Quackenbos, Alt
Members Absent:
Diane Dupuis
Staff Present:
Shelley White
Others:
Mr. Charles

5:07 pm

Ms. Payne, Chair, called the meeting to order.
Seated: Susan Payne, Linda Frank, Betsy Corrigan, Alt., Ann Quackenbos, Alt.
Consideration of the Minutes
The Commission considered the regular meeting minutes of the Conservation Commission for May 7, 2014.
Motion:
to accept the May 7, 2014 Regular Meeting Minutes of the Conservation Commission as 



submitted, by Ms. Frank, seconded by Ms. Quackenbos, passed by 4-0 vote.
Review Pillow Plans/Historic District Commission
The commissioners looked at the site plan prepared for Sugar Maple Farm by McIver Morgan, sheet A100, with a revision date of 10-13-13.

The Commission concluded that no structures are encroaching the 25-foot setback from the conservation easement.

5:10 Mr. Markert arrives and is seated 

Mr. Charles noted that there has been grading into the easement and monuments marking the easement have been removed.    

Ms. Payne responded that there are no enforcement regulations for easements and they could ask they owners to replace the monuments.

The commissioners and Mr. Charles discussed the requirement for marking easements. 

5:25 Mr. Sabin arrives.

Mr. Charles stated that markers are part of the baseline and it is illegal to remove them.

Zoning Regulation Recommendation – Ridgeline Protection

Mr. Sabin stated that he received feedback from Ms. Frank and asked how he should proceed.

Mr. Markert believes that Mr. Sabin’s approach is positive and shows the property owner a better way to create views.

5:26 Mr. Bernard arrives.

It was the consensus of the commissioners that Mr. Sabin should revise the Ridgeline Protection language, add visuals and bring it to the next Conservation Commission on July 2, 2014 for review.

Proposed Cell Towers 

Washington/Roxbury Cell Towers

Ms. Payne stated that the technical reports for both the proposed towers at 1071 Washington-Woodbury Road and 237 Roxbury Road are available.
New Preston Hill, New Milford

Ms. Payne stated that there was a zoning meeting in New Milford, which was well attended.  She stated that she sent a letter on behalf of the Washington Conservation Commission regarding the commission’s concerns of the proposed location of this tower.

The commissioners briefly reviewed the new technical reports and looked at an elevation map of the Town of Washington.

West Indies LLC Site Plan Review

Ms. Frank stated that the site plan indicates that the proposed pool would not be encroaching the 25-foot setback to the conservation easement that is in favor of the Town of Washington.

The commissioners looked at the map titled “Boundary Property Survey” prepared for Young Elliot Farm LLC by T. Michael Alex dated January 2007.

It was the consensus of the commissioners that the proposed pool would not within the 25-foot setback to the conservation easement.

Other Business
Draft POCD 

Ms. Payne stated that the consultants at Milone & MacBroom have a PDF of Town of Washington Maps from Housatonic Valley Association that could be used for the revised POCD.  She noted that the most recent maps from the draft POCD have multiple inaccuracies and the Planning Commission is working with the consultants to correct them.

Water Resources Protection
Mr. Bernard stated that he is working with Steep Rock to plot the Water Resources Map.

There was a brief discussion regarding what else should be included on the map.

Mr. Bernard stated that he measured the temperature of a tributary in Macricostas that leads into Bee Brook and found that it is quite cool.

Miscellaneous
Ms. Payne stated that she went to a meeting sponsored by the Northwest Hills Council of Governments on Low Impact Development.  She said that one of the subjects was how to make your town more farm friendly.

There was a brief discussion regarding organic farming on protected land.

Ms. Payne stated that the Northwest Hills Council of Government would be holding meetings every “5th Thursday of the Month.”  

There was a brief discussion regarding the new Town website.

The Town was approved for the additional storage at the 10 Blackville Road property and the materials will be moved from the Old Town Garage site at Titus Road.

There was a brief discussion regarding herbicides that could be used on invasives.

New Preston Open Space

Ms. Payne stated that some mowing has been done but the property is pretty wet.

The commissioners discussed getting people involved and whether trails are necessary.

Mr. Sabin believes that if the Town invests in maintenance of the property there ought to be some goal of use. 

Ms. Payne stated that the knotweed eradication on the property has been very successful.

Privilege of the Floor
No one from the public was present.
Adjournment
Motion:
to adjourn at 6:35 by Ms. Frank
Ms. Payne adjourned the meeting.
Submitted subject to approval,

Shelley White Land Use Clerk                     6-11-14

CC Minutes 5-7-14

